

Woodhouse Community Primary School

www.woodhousecommunity.durham.sch.uk

Weekly Newsletter - Friday 26th April

Summer Term 2019

The pairway to success

This half term, our RRSA is Article 12:

'Children have the right to say what they think should happen when adults are making decisions that affect them, and to have their opinions taken into account. '

Welcome Back: Happy Summer Term. I hope everyone has had a lovely Easter break and eaten lots of chocolate, giving us plenty of energy for the new term ahead!

Polling Day: On Thursday 23rd May our Early Years Unit will be closed for local election polling. This is to safeguard the children. **The rest of the school will remain open**. EYFS and Little Rainbows will be open again on Friday 24th May as usual.

PSHCE: As part of this term's PSHCE we are looking at Sex and relationship education covering Growing and changing, developing positive relationships and making choices. If any parents wish to discuss this further, please speak with your child's class teacher.

EggsFactor: We had an eggcellent last afternoon before we broke up when we held our annual EggsFactor. Once again, staff, children and the celebrity judges were super impressed with the talent our children have here at Woodhouse Primary. A huge congratulation and big well done to all the children who audition and took part. The judges had a tricky job deciding winners, however they decided:

3rd place – Violet Simpson (Yr 1)

2nd place – The Shot Gun Boys (Yr 2)

1st place – The Glow Girls (Yr 6)

Attendance: The last week of term, the winners of Astronomical Attendance are joint winners with Class1 and Class 6 well done! You will have to share the trophy half a week each!

Rec - 97.2%

Yr1 - 90.0%

Yr2 - 94.0%

Yr3 - 95.6%

Yr4 - 93.2%

Yr5 – 91.0%

Yr6 - 94.5%

Dates for your diary:

Monday 6 th May	Bank Holiday – School Closed
Monday 13 th May (all week)	Year 2 and Year 6 SATS – attendance this week is crucial
Monday 20 th May	Year 2 SATS – attendance this week is crucial
Thursday 23 rd May	EYFS Closed. Years 1 to 6 must attend school as usual
Friday 24 th May	Break up: We return to school Tuesday 4 th June
Monday 10 th June (all week)	Year 1 Phonics Test. Attendance this week is crucial

Mrs Page
Headteacher

